SOUTH WHITLEY TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES TOWN HALL BOARD ROOM
118 E FRONT STREET
SOUTH WHITLEY, IN 46787
JUNE 18th 2018 at 9:00 AM

The Executive Meeting for June 18<sup>th</sup> 2018 had been cancelled.

The Special Meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM on June 18<sup>TH</sup> 2018.

Those present were Council President Randy Cokl, Councilman Bill Boggs, Councilman Les Hoffman and Town Marshal Mikel VanDevender.

President Cokl addressed the Public that the reason for the Special Meeting was to hire a new SRO. Marshal VanDevender, Councilman Hoffman and school officials had conducted interviews with all applicants on June 13<sup>th</sup>. President Cokl stated that Marshal VanDevender brought an application of person that he recommends to Council. Chad Hill of Larwill, he graduated from Whitko High School and is retired from K-CO Sheriff's Department after 27 years. Everyone agreed he would be a good fit for this position. Motion was made by President Cokl to hire Chad Hill with the start date being June 26<sup>th</sup> 2018 and the start pay of \$21.40 an hour for the rest of 2018 his probationary period then going to regular Deputy Marshal pay starting in 2019, seconded by Councilman Hoffman and carried by a 3-0 vote.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:07 AM was made by Councilman Hoffman, seconded by President Cokl and carried by manimous vote 3-0.

Council President, Randy Cokl

Councilman, Les Hoffman

Councilman, Bill Boggs

TTEST:

Clerk Treasurer, Janet Howard